Savvy Riders Minutes
January 9 2012

Call to Order

Taylor read pledges

Annika did an “on the spot” demo.  Her topic was about texting while driving.  Leandra also did and on the spot demo on proper stabling of a horse.

Old Business

-Community service project- Sara said that serving at soup kitchen won the vote.  She will be contacting a soup kitchen soon. It will probably will be around Valentine’s Day.

-Fair schedule has changed. There are significant changes to all areas of the fair schedule.  Please be looking for final fair schedule. We will bring it to you as soon as it is approved by the senior fair board.

New Business

-Officers were incorrectly listed on the Savvy Riders website.  They will be corrected.

-Savvy Riders is working entries for the advisors show on June 2.  Everyone who shows horses in the club is expected to come and work.

-Members were asked to sign up for a month to do their demo.  If you did not sign up,  you will be assigned a month.

-A sheet was passed around for parents to sign up for snacks/drinks.  Dena Gilbert will contact you when it is your month to bring snack.

-Horse show rules are new this year.  Everyone should get a new rule book.

-There will be 2 Show and Tell clinics: The Warren County clinic at Wilmington College will be April 21 and the Savvy Riders clinic (which is free) will be on May 12. 
-February 25 will be a showmanship clinic with Jennifer Moshier. 

We got into a circle and we went around the circle saying our 2011 achievements and then stating our goals for 2012. Afterward, we played fruit basket.

Sara F. did a demo on livestock judging. 

